



July 19, 2016

Dr. Luke Robins
President
Peninsula College
1502 East Lauridsen Blvd.
Port Angeles, WA 98362

Dear President Robins:

On behalf of the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities, I am pleased to inform you that at its June 21-23, 2016, meeting, the Board of Commissioners accepted Peninsula College's Spring 2016 Special Report, which again addressed Recommendation 4 of the Spring 2013 Year Three Peer-Evaluation Report. This special report requested the financial statements and management letter from the external financial audit and evidence of review of these documents by the Board of Trustees. The request for this report was the subject of Commission correspondence dated February 3, 2016.

In accepting the report, the Commission determined that with regard to Recommendation 4 of the Spring 2013 Year Three Peer-Evaluation Report, the College now meets the Commission's criteria for accreditation. In taking this action, the Commission determined that Peninsula College is now in compliance with Eligibility Requirement 19 and Standard 2.F.7 cited in Recommendation 4 of the Spring 2013 Year Three Peer-Evaluation Report.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes for a rewarding 2016-2017 academic year.

Sincerely,

Sandra E. Elman

President

SEE:rb

cc: Ms. Deborah Frazier, Vice President for Finance and Administration